



PDPC minutes 10/24/18 Pembroke Public Library 6 pm

In attendance: Gina Boutwell, Cindy Wengryn, Steve Kirby, Matt Newman, called in : Mike Cogburn, Kelly Pucko, Hank Galligan community: Jake, Shellie and Jim Twigg, Mark Henderson

Mike motioned to start the meeting at 6:06 pm. The motion was seconded by Gina and all were in favor.

Cindy motioned to accept the September meeting minutes, Matt seconded and all were in favor

Financials: currently \$85,197 in bank. Includes some recent donations. McGee annual sponsorship donation is still to come. That includes all expenses that were incurred from the Pumpkin Patch. Taxes are due 11/15 but Hank will extend them as we usually do.

Jacob Twigg: Presented his ideas for his Eagle Scout Project. Would like to do a drug awareness booth. Plan would be to make booths, stage at Pembroke Public Library as well as the libraries at the Public Schools. He is requesting help and resources from PTAD. We gave Jake some ideas, perhaps three booths total, one for PHS one for PCMS, and one for the Pembroke elementary schools that could be rotated at each. All of which can be rotated at the library. Perhaps have a showing at the PPL when he first displays them. Discussed making sure each level of booth was developmentally appropriate for the school and even using some YRBS data to display. He agreed that the booths would be available for PTAD to use and display at different events so something that could collapse and move easily would be best choice of design. Jake will firm up details and come back to our next meeting with actual proposal for budget and ideas.

Updates:

1. Interface—presentation by their rep on 10/24 to guidance, school administrators, nurses and officer Kirby went well. PACTV is running regular advertisements re: the program, cards are out there to police, council on aging, schools, etc. Thought might be a good booth to have at Wellness fair also.
2. Vaping presentation—will be on 12/3 for community/parents. Still waiting on total cost for the Caron presentations at PCMS, as school would like to have 10 separate presentations to smaller groups. Caron does not recommend that same presentation for 5th and 6th grades, but has another suggestion, Brain Drain which does include material on vaping for 5th and 6th graders. Cindy will let Erin review paperwork and see if she is ok with it. All above school presentations would be for spring. Total cost TBD, PTAD has previously voted on \$1500 for this, which would cover parent program, any additional cost would need to pass another vote.
3. NHS vaping project—ok'd for PCMS parent teacher conferences in spring. Cindy would like to discuss with Erin also having available at Elementary PT conferences
4. Clay Soper video—dropped off at PHS, we have to include a Community presentation at some point per their contract. And it will need to be returned after a year. Will put discussion of ideas for community presentation on next agenda.
5. Poster contest—first meeting tonight.
6. PCMS- Donna McGerrigle would like to have Chris Sullivan/Taylor's Message come back to school. Will see if she has approval from Erin and will find out cost
7. Narcan—Steve unsure if school has new supply yet, he will look into.
8. BAT—no current plan, Cindy to work on that again after new year

Gina motioned to end the meeting at 7 pm, Cindy seconded and all were in favor
Our next meeting will be on Wednesday November 28 at the PPL 6 pm